MINUTES OF ROADWATER VILLAGE COMMUNITY SHOP CBS MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
14" MARCH 2022, 6.00 PM, IN THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Mary Coles (Chair), Cherry Bird (Sec.), Simon Smith (Treas.), Di Binding, Bruce Freeman, Karl
Toth
APOLOGIES: Sheila Robertson

1. MATTERS ARISING

e Pat’s resignation: Pat has resigned as a member of the committee, but has agreed to be a
member of the working group on social impact projects (see section 5). We much appreciate her
continuing involvement as she has such a deep understanding of the social needs within our
community.

o Website management: Ann’s period of notice ends next week. Bruce is willing to help and but
has limited time. Di’s son is a website designer and is willing to design a new website at a much
reduced fee (£250 + VAT). Agreed that this should wait until we have a clearer idea of our future
directions and focus, in tandem with the development of our next strategic plan. Meanwhile we
need someone to take on the role of uploading information as the need arises. Cherry to talk with
Ann and Bruce.

o Key holders: List agreed is (1) Mary, (2) Bruce (3) Julia & Steve. Sarah and Rob say they would
prefer to keep the key as they have been called out recently because of the alarm going off and
neighbours have complained. Mary will investigate why she was not called, since she is first on
the list. Cherry to write to the Wetheridges on behalf of committee to formally request return of
the key. It has been reported that Rob has still been going into the office without explanation as
to why. Anyone (including committee members) should speak to staff on duty before going into
the office, as a matter of courtesy and protocol.

o Storage of documents in the cloud: Simon has reset the account he set up. It now needs to be
changed to the shop email account and other people enabled to access the password.

e Business group restart: Mary to find out how much interest there is. It seems some home-based
local businesses have been using the hub as a meeting place, which we should encourage.

e DoE update: Rafi is volunteering in the café/ hub on alternate Saturday afternoons and is helpful
with IT-based work. There is scope for him to do more in the way of customer interaction and
marketing. Kaleb Lainey spoke to Julia doing DoE volunteering. Agreed he should approach Di
with his ideas.

2. FINANCIAL UPDATE

o Monthly P&L headlines: Takings are again down compared with the same month last year, but
by a smaller amount. January 2022 was down by 24% on 2021, February by 15%. There was a
small loss in January and small profit in February. Likely explanations are the general economic
environment — many businesses are reported to be struggling. Locally we may be seeing the
effects of Singer moving staff to Minehead and Two Rivers Paper to Watchet. There is no reason
to panic, but we need to monitor carefully and look at options because the signs of the wider
economy are not encouraging. Need to think about how we can (1) sell more (2) cut costs (3)



publicise the café as a place to meet. Could we do more home deliveries? Previous experience
indicates this would be a challenge in terms of staffing and space.

Reserves investment options: Shelve for now because of the uncertain economic environment.
3. PATIO SHADING

e Planning permission: Granted by ENP, both the shading and change of use. Conditions are that
construction and materials must be exactly as stated in the application. Any change would
require a re-application and attract a charge. However, there seems to be a groundswell of
objections to the Cor-ten roofing, despite the fact that only one objection was lodged through
the ENP planning website. This leaves us with a problem and may take us back to square one.

e Costs: Peter is requesting tenders for construction and getting cost estimates for materials.

o Next steps: We agreed to a community meeting and so it must take place soon. Date suggested
is 30" March at 7.00. At this meeting we will:

- Remind people of the process used for the design and permission

- Ask Peter to explain why he is recommending Cor-ten. He feels very strongly this is our best
option.

- Explain other options and consequences.

Options are:

1. Continue with the Cor-ten, and expect to have the shading in place by the summer season.

2. Exchange Cor-ten for a covered steel, which comes in different colours, is cheaper but less
robust and would work with the current design.

3. Andrew’s suggestion of a wooden structure made by Setterplay (www.setterplay.co.uk )

specialising in outdoor school equipment but also café canopies.
4. Aliving roof, about which we would need to find out more. Likely to be more complex and
require a different structural design
All except option 1 would require at least some research and re-application for planning permission
and would therefore not be ready until much later in the year.

4. SHOP MATTERS

e Sarah Wetheridge has resigned with immediate effect. Steve has agreed to do the additional
training required to do Pots Office month-end process, so that he and Ann are both able to cover
this. All staff are happy with this.

e Volunteer hours: John Allen asked for more formal recording and estimation of volunteer hours.
Having contacted the various teams, a round figure comes out at 3,400 hours per year, which is
what was estimated for the last year! There is still more analysis to do. It was agreed that we
should develop some more formal policies on use of volunteers and the length of shifts they do,
but the general rule is that they can only be asked and can always say “no”.

e Wage review: Agreed that this should be undertaken in time for the new financial year (July) as
it is 2 years since staff had a pay rise. Suggested 50p, taking them up to £10.50 per hour,
remaining well above the government minimum/ living wage. We could also or alternatively
consider staff shopping discount. Simon to look at figures.


http://www.setterplay.co.uk/

5. COMMUNITY DISBURSEMENT

e Working group: Pat and Di are taking this forward and making contact with other suitable
people. [Note: Since the meeting there have been further developments, which need t be
discussed later].

e Emergency “pot”: This would be for cases of immediate need, especially for hospital transport
within a household where there is not a driver and finances are seriously limited. Could be linked
to the car scheme as Pat knows costs and what people can afford. Need to establish a simple
process. Proposed (Cherry) an email to Simon, cc Mary with approval by 2 committee members.
Seconded by Bruce. Suggest a limit of £300 per year.

e Other ideas: These are under discussion as the group forms.

6. SGM REVIEW

Shelved due to lack of time. Agreed that we should review and propose any changes needed in time
for the next AGM.

7. BUSINESS PLAN

Cherry outlined initial thoughts on structure and content, which were circulated. Cherry to take this
forward for further discussion.

Next meeting: Wednesday 27" April, 6.00 pm. Topics to include community disbursement planning,
revisiting social impact and hub objectives, business plan.



